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20 14 Cruise Season:  

March  15 th  5-9 PM 

April 19 th  5-9 PM  

May 10 th   5-9 PM 

June 21 st  6-10  PM 

July  19 th  6-10 PM 

August  16 th  6-10PM 

September 20 th   5-9PM 

October 18 th  5-9PM 

 

 

20 14 Meeting Dates:  

(Start time: 7:00  PM* ) 

January  14 th  

February  1 1 th  

(Valentineôs Dinner) 

March  1 1 th  

April  8 th  

May  1 3 th  

June  1 0 th  

July  8 th  

August  1 2 th  

Septem ber  9 th  

October  14 th   

November  1 1 th   

(Election)  

December  9 th  

(Christmas Party)  

  

(* N ote: come at 6:0 0 for 
social  time  and dinner  with 
friends !!)  

 

 

Chaplainôs Message:  
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2014  CCC Officers  

 

Gary Veach  

President 

 

Mike McCully  

1st Vice President 

 

J B West  

2nd Vice President 

 

Bob Bianco  

Director 

 

J.W. Irving  

Director 

 

Pat Friesen  

Secretary 

 

Bobby Stout  

Treasurer 

 

 

Preside nt ôs Message :   

 

 
We finally had our first show.  It was a little windy far as the weather but 
overall the weather was good.  We had 135 cars which was good 

considering this was a rain out show.   Thanks for all the members that 
showed up on Sunday.  You did a good job. 

 
We had a great group participate at Dayspring Church and Northeast 
Baptist Church for Motorhead Sunday.  It is good to see CCC people 

come.  Reverend Rowlett did a good job bringing the Word of God and 
the music by the Pacesetters was very enjoyable.   

 
We were sorry to hear that Leslie Normanôs step father passed away on 
Sunday. We will pass information along when we receive it. He is in San 

Diego, California. 
 

We will no longer be meeting at Red Barn Barbeque due to the 
complications we had at the last meeting.   We are moving our meeting 

location to the Asian King Buffet (953 Melbourne Road Hurst, TX) by 
Northeast Mall in the building where Zorroôs was located. The street 
crossings are Melbourne and Cheryl.  Ten of us went there on Saturday 

evening and everyone thought the food was good. They have a room 
that will seat eighty two people and is totally closed off. They have more 

food selections than just Chinese food and lots of good deserts.  
 
See you at the club meeting on Tuesday April 8th at 7:00 pm.  

 
 

 
Gary   
Prez  

 

 

 

 

Club Meeting Monthly:  
 
April Meeting - New Location  

 
April 8th @ 7:00 PM           

 
Asian King Buffet  
953 Melbourne Road 

Hurst, TX 

 



  
Page 3 

 
  

 

Club News:  
 

 
Photo Directory:   We have five couples and seven individuals that we 
need photos before we can go to print.  If you do not have a photo of the 

two of you, our CCC Photographer, Stan Friesen, will be prepared to take 
your pictures at the next CCC Club Meeting or Car Show.  What is 

needed is a good quality head-shot to be used as a thumbnail photo in 
our CCC Photo Directory.   
The following are the photos that are missing from our files:  

 
¶ Benton, Terry & Joan 

¶ Howard, Steve & Susan 

¶ Mitchell, Jerry & Sherry 

¶ Petty, Deric & Michelle 

¶ Rodgers, Richard & Margie 

The following are individual photos (if you want to have a "couple" photo, 
please submit photo or see Stan):  
¶ Andrieu, Bill 

¶ Camp, Ronnie 

¶ Eichinger, Erik 

¶ La Barbera, Laura 

¶ McRae, Dick 

¶ Sheets, Randy  

¶ Smith, Darrel 

Please submit your color photos to Bobby Stout bob@34ply.com in any 
format (DIGITAL - in an email or on a cd or thumb-drive, or PRINT - any 
size (originals will be returned).  If you do not want to have your photo 

in the directory or do not want to change the photo, please take a minute 
to let us know that piece of information. 

 
 
PHOTOS:   Please copy the CCC Web Master, Bobby Stout at 

bob@34ply.com on any photos that you submit to the Newsletter Editor 
(Reyna Kinnan).  The photos in the Newsletter are reduced to a very 

small file, too small (too poor of resolution quality) to post on the 
website.  We need the highest quality (largest file size) in order to post 
on our website. 
 

 

mailto:bob@34ply.com
mailto:bob@34ply.com
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MUSIC:   If you have a favorite song, artist, album that fits with the 
genre of music (50's & 60's) that we play at our CCC car shows, please 
bring Bobby Stout the original cd's or vinyl albums or a copy of same 

(sorry, please no 8-tracks or cassettes and all originals will be returned 
to you).  If you bring a digital copy, be sure you have saved the cd 

information for each track (song titles, artist, album name, etc.).  We will 
convert your music source into the CCC iTunes files and add to the 
library (currently 500+ albums with 7,500+ songs - all genre).   

 
Several people have commented each year that we play the BEST music 

of any car show in the country.  Please take a moment of your time to 
add your favorite music to our events. 
 

Facebook :  For those of you that are on Facebook, please visit our 
Christian Classic Cruisers Facebook page.  If you will "LIKE" and 
"FOLLOW" the page, you will get posting updates when we add photos or 

events.  If you are in a photo, we try to tag different individuals at least 
once in each photo album, simply to get more Facebook (social) visibility 

to share our story, our passions for Jesus Christ, Cars, and 
Caring/helping others.  You can post comments, messages, and photos.  
We ask you to please invite your Facebook friends to "Like" and "Follow" 

the CCC page.  Be sure that our car show participants are aware that we 
post information concerning rain-outs and scheduling on Facebook.  

Again, this is just another (digital) place that we post our CCC history 
and future. 
 

Web Domain Name Addition :  In case you missed the discussion at 
last month's (March) club meeting on CCC Domain Names... We have 

purchased an additional domain name ccctx.co  If you enter this new URL 
into your web browser, it will go directly to the 
christianclassiccruisers.com web site.  The domain routing is masked, so 

the user will see exactly what they have typed.  Our other domains 
<.net> <.org> and <.info> are intentionally not masked, so the user will 

always see the <.com> domain name.  The intent for this new domain 
name is to allow you to communicate verbally with someone an "easier 

to remember" web site address when you do not have one of the 
business card schedules.  We will NOT change our marketing brand on 
any of our printed Literature, Web Sites, Facebook, Cruise T-Shirts, 

Banners, Business Cards, Advertizing, etc.  We will always continue to 
use the christianclassiccruisers.com as our primary and publicly visible 

web brand.  You cannot post on this web site, but you can save photos 
very easily to your own computer. 
 

Please visit our CCC Web Site and our Facebook page.  Both of these are 
our repositories for both our club history (both print and photos) and our 

future (calendar page and events).  If you have suggestions or 
constructive criticism, please forward your comments to our Web Master 
and Facebook Administrator - Bobby Stout bob@34ply.com. 

 
 

 

http://ccctx.co/
http://christianclassiccruisers.com/
http://christianclassiccruisers.com/
mailto:bob@34ply.com
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TRIPS : 
APRIL 11 - 13, 2014  - CCC will be traveling to Oklahoma City on 11th - 
13th April 2014 to attend the National Street Rod Association's (NSRA) 

Southwest Street Rod NationalsPLUS.  CCC is the Host Club for the Kid's 
Games on Saturday afternoon.  We need all club members that can to 

assist with this activity.  J.W. Irving is responsible for the Games in OKC.  
Please call J.W. and let him know that YOU  will be there. 
 

May 22 - 25, 2014  - CCC members and guests will be going to the NSRA 
Mid America NationalsPLUS in Springfield, MO with departure on Thursday 

morning, 22nd May and return on Sunday night.  Side trip to Branson on 
Friday evening for dinner and a show.  Monday is a holiday, Memorial 
Day, so you can sleep in and rest all day Monday. 

 
July 28 - August 4, 2014  - This is the BIG ONE!!  10,000-12,000 

registered vehicles on the property (rolling 30 years, so 1984 and older) 
and 750,000 square feet of Vendor Space (boys toys) and then another 
200,000 sq ft of Women's World (yes ladies, NSRA always provides a 

place for you to go shopping for crafts, arts, jewelry, etc., right there on 
the Fair Grounds).  Departure is on Monday morning, 28th July.  Arriving 

in Louisville on Tuesday evening for the unofficial Welcome Party and car 
show at Mike Lennings Restaurant on the river.  Wednesday morning 
brings the excitement of the parade from Papa John Stadium to 

downtown 4th Street Live news conference.  The event actually starts on 
Thursday and ends on Sunday evening.  CCC is Host Club for Kid's 

Games on both Friday and Saturday afternoon.  NSRA provides the 
games and we administrate and organize the games.  We have a 

corporate tent (20'x50') to park the cars/trucks and to eat breakfast and 
lunch.  J.W. is the Chief Cook and Bottle Washer and is in charge of the 
menu and the preparations.  We travel together and we spend one night 

on the road in each direction, getting home on Monday afternoon (4th 
August). 

 
Bobby Stout  
 

 
 

Mad Dog Benefit Show  
 
Eight CCC Club Members attended the Mad Dog Benefit Car Show in 

Keller on Saturday March 29th.  Their efforts resulted in $14,000.00 being 
collected and divided between Cooks Children Hospital and the Down 

Syndrome Organization.   
 
The club members in attendance were:  JW Irving, Bill Crow, Mike 

Raffetto, Bob Bianco, Bill Long, Gary Veach, Jim Rowlett and JB West.  
Winners were:  Bob Bianco - class winner, Bill Crow - 1st place tri-5 and 

JB West - Mad Dog Best of Show. 
 
JB West  
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Chick - fil - a  
 

The club had six cars at the Chick-fil-a on highway 121 Saturday March 

8th.  They were celebrating their 50th year in business and requested we 
bring out 50ish cars and older for display.  Cort Rea and his 55 

Chevrolet, Dick Mc Rae and his 32 Ford, Burl and Darla Hurley and their 
34 Pontiac, JW and Bonita Irving and their 33 Plymouth, Gary and Phyllis 
Veach and their El Camino, JB West and his 55 Pontiac were in 

attendance.  The cow was there and graciously posed for photos.  
 

JB West  
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Burgundy  Sweatshirt  
 
Some club members have requested the burgundy sweatshirts. The 

screen printed type has to be ordered in bulk to keep the price down.  
We can get them embroidered for $21.83 each.  If you want one contact 

JB.  He has some orders for these currently.  
 

 
 

 

 

For your club apparel the store is open.  

We have a price catalogue for the different shirt styles.  If you want a 

shirt let me know and I will get it ordered.   

The hats and visors are in stock and available at club meetings and club 
shows.  The hats are $10.00 with the exception of the camo hat, it is 

$15.00. 

Also have club plaques available for $25.00.   

If you want to call me for an order, feel free to do so.  

JB  
817-205-7981 
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Crui se Masters Update:  
 

Cruise Master (AM ð Breakfast) ð Cort 

April 26th  Breakfast 8:30 AM ï to be determined.  Cort will send out 

email notification. 

Cruise Master (PM ð Local Events) ð Dwain 

 

Historians Views:   

 

Please send Club History information to:   

¶ Bill Crow, CCC Historian AQSI6@msn.com   

¶ Reyna Kinnan, CCC News Letter Editor TKRK1@att.net 

 

Judging:  

 
We need all members to come out and judge. 

Judging - Joe Bob 

 

Membership:  

Membership Chairman ð J B West 

 

Member Profile:  

Welcome to CCC.  

Richard and Margie Rodgers ïEmail is: 

His:   greatia1@verizon.net 

Hers:  beemerbabe06@aol.com 

We are glad that you are part of the CCC Family. 

mailto:AQSI6@msn.com
mailto:TKRK1@att.net
mailto:greatia1@verizon.net
mailto:beemerbabe06@aol.com
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Social Update  ï SPECIAL INTEREST  t o t he Ladies :  

 

 
March Bunco was a challenge.  Several were sick and people were busy. 
But we had it anyway!!  Mary Michaels was our host with great tasty 

food.  Two of the ladies that came to sub were the winners.  Pat Friesen 
was a real show off as she had a Small Bunco and threw her dice again 

and got a Bunco.  We went to another game and she threw another 
Bunco before most of us could even start a game. Needless to say she 
had the most wins and the most Buncoôs.  Cheryl Klopfenstein won the 

most Small Buncoôs.  Anita Hale was honored with the most losses.  
Thanks to everyone who filled in.  We had a good time. 

 
We will meet at Linda Crows on April 28th.  Please call me if you want to 
play. 
 

 

Social Chairperson - Phyllis Veach 

 

 

 

Favorite Bible Verse:  

 

 

 

To Be Remembered In Our Prayers:  
 

¶ Al Mathews 
¶ Leslie Norman 

 
 

 
As we are all busy with our own lives always take a few minutes to 
remember your CCC Family in your prayers.   

 

Bits and Pieces :  

 
We would like to thank everybody from the club that called and sent 

sympathy cards with the passing away of my Dad, Harry Moody. It was 
comforting to know that so many members care. Thanks again. 
  

Dave and Rosemary  
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Nursery Rhyme  

 
Little Bo Peep has lost her sheep and does not know where to find them.  

Just leave them alone and they will come home wagging their tails 
behind them. 

Modern Nursery Rhyme  

JB sold his 32 Ford and was left out in the cold.  But who would be so 
bold to think with sellers remorse things would work out for the best. 

Because 32 Ford has come home to stay with the rest. 
 
JB West  
 

 

Club Trivia:  

 

 

Classifieds :  
 

 

Sponsors:  
 

Sponsors for the 2014 Cruise Season are: 

 

Mike's Off Road   Keller Trophy                Tomôs Brake & Alignment 

James Wood            North Hills Plumbing      Longhorn Powder Coating 
Discount Tire           OôReilly Auto Parts         Streetside Classics 

Bobs Automotive    Mid-Cites Classics           Advantage Autoworks 
                              Phil Haynes State Farm                                                          

 

Please support our sponsors and let them know that you appreciate 
them. 
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Auto Related Events:  

 
Contact Dick McRae with questions.  

 
CLUB PHOTOS:  
 

 
 

Check out our ñPrezòé Fashion Trend??  
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